
 

 

 

City Hall        May 17, 2021 
 
The Rossville City Council meeting was called to order on Monday, May 17, 2021 at 7:00 pm by Council 
President James Meyer. Mayor Kenneth Wichman was absent. 
 
Council members present were Trish Heim, Dan Glotzbach, Toby McCullough and Christi McKenzie. 
 
Also present were Tom Harpin, Jason Connell and Alan Zlatnik. 
 
Motion by Trish Heim to approve minutes of the May 3, 2021 meeting as corrected was seconded by Christi 
McKenzie and carried. 
 
The following bills were presented; 
 EFTPS-Fed Wh    $   919.63 EFTPS-FICA   $1,977.68 
 EMPower Retirement        380.00 Grace Hier          60.00 
 Kansas Payment Center       247.46 Kansas Withholding Tax       464.49 
 KP & F       1,050.40 KPERS      1,267.17 
 Alan Zlatnik      1,426.22 Tracey Taylor        848.39 
 Lisa Stum      1,122.27 Michael Kirk     1,142.67 
 Randall Anderson        580.44 Trent Stanley     1,094.93 
 Jacob Akin         372.42 Jason Connell        915.83 
 Kerry Dick         355.87 Tina Dick        437.99 
 April Freeman           75.82 Aramark        147.90 
 Austin Dodds           75.82 Blue Cross Blue Shield of Ks.   9,908.67 
 Bunny Austin           75.82 CenturyLink Business       525.57 
 Colette Eggleston          74.69 Daniel Glotzbach         75.82 
 Erin & Trace Davis          75.82 Hamm Inc.        431.29 
 Jaclyn Mattia           75.82 Jamie Andres          75.82 
 Jessica Shoffner          75.53 Kayla Harden          75.82 
 Lindyspring Systems          71.12 Mary Hudson          75.82 
 Rossville Auto Supply          40.72 Rossville Water Supply       152.52 
 Rossville Water Supply          75.14 Savannah Redman         75.82 
 Seth & Kristin Boyd          75.82 State Industrial Products      177.35 
 Stephen M. Connelly, CPA, PC    3,980.00 Stum’s Concrete    3,278.92 
 Thoroughbred Systems, Inc.    1,240.00 Tonya Heslet          75.82 
 Universal Chemical LLC        260.51 Vickie Foster          75.82 
 Wehner’s Thriftway        160.53 Wilma Bickford          75.82 
 Casey’s Business          952.62 Evergy      1,665.17 
 Ks State Treasurer-Court Fees       799.00 A T & T Mobility        474.53 
 Centreexcel             4.38 Microsoft            8.00 
 Premier Farm & Home        555.45 Sam’s Club        353.29 



 Shawnee County Solid Waste Dept.   7,140.20 SiteOne Landscape Supply      388.20 
 Topeka Capitol Journal          24.00 US Bank        164.06 
 TOTAL     48,854.70  
  
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to pay bills as presented totaling $48,854.70 plus insurance premium of $30,764.00 
was seconded by Toby McCullough and carried. Motion by Dan Glotzbach to use capitol improvement funds to 
pay for upgrades to sprinkler system and reseeding/fertilizing of swimming pool grass area was seconded by 
Trish Heim and carried. 
 
Motion by Christi McKenzie to approve agenda as written was seconded by Dan Glotzbach and carried.  
 
Tom Harpin of BG Consultants presented draft of plans for park bathroom/storm shelter. Council reviewed draft 
and consulted with Harpin on design plans and cost estimate.  
 
Council reviewed draft of contract with WTC Telecommunications, Inc. to provide video service in the City of 
Rossville. Matter was tabled until next regular meeting. 
 
Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported that WTC had vehicles in town and they have advised him that they 
will start working in the Debo Trailer park area. 
 
Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported that he was to meet with contractor tomorrow regarding additional bid 
for painting of water standpipe and that the rock had been removed, sprinklers worked on and area seeded at the 
swimming pool.  
 
Council discussed Shawnee County Refuse totters that had been delivered to Griswold Street apartments. No 
action was taken. 
 
Utility Superintendent reported that a power surge at the Griswold Street sewer lift station had caused the system 
to fail. Repairs have been made and insurance claim filed with the City insurance provider. 
 
Christi McKenzie inquired about painting of parking stalls at library. Zlatnik reported that Shawnee County would 
need to be contacted.  
 
Police Chief Jason Connell reported that he was in training last week and discussed code enforcement items 
needing to be addressed. 
 
Council inquired about any complaints regarding the City not holding a city clean up event. Clerk reported that no 
complaints were received at City Hall. 
 
Council discussed cleaning of ditches and problems with ditches being filled with leaves/grass.  
 
Toby McCullough reported that he was still getting ideas/bids for north and south city limit signs. 
 
Council President James Meyer reported that the Mayor and City Attorney Stanley Oyler would be meeting with 
Myron Leinwetter of the Rossville Community Foundation at City Hall on Wednesday, May 19, 2021 to discuss 
liability and leasing issues in regards to the walking trails. Clerk to email council to confirm time of meeting. 
 
Christi McKenzie inquired about swimming pool contract expiration.  Clerk to check contract. 
 
Clerk presented application from Fastdraws for license to operated one music machine and six amusement 
machines. Motion by Toby McCullough to approve license was seconded by Christi McKenzie and carried. 
 
Council discussed sidewalk at 615 Maple Court. No action taken. 
 
Motion by Trish Heim to adjourn was seconded by Dan Glotzbach and carried. Meeting adjourned at 8:35pm. 
 



City Clerk 
Lisa M. Stum 

 


